
Dear Parents, 

We began the week with an assembly by a group of our Year 6 children who have formed a fundraising 
team to raise money for the World Wildlife Fund. They spoke eloquently to all the children about their 
concerns for wildlife across the world, and it made us all so proud to see their passion and commitment. 
They gave up their lunch breaks on Monday and Tuesday to bake treats at school and even went home to 
continue their baking efforts, and on Wednesday morning break the stalls in the Infant and Junior           
playgrounds were jam-packed with customers. The group are running a stall at the Christmas Fair so we 
will let you know the final fundraising figure when they combine the proceeds from both events. A huge 
thank you on behalf of the group to everyone who sent in additional cakes to sell, it made it a real           
community event. 

There were two sporting competition this week, with the Year 6 football team taking part in a tournament 
on Wednesday and Year 3 and 4 children attending the Sports Hall Athletics event on Thursday. It was 
very chilly up at the Priest Hill Sports ground but that didn’t dent the spirits of our footballers who played 
well and gave their all, finishing in 3rd place after narrowly losing in the semi-final. Reece, one of our ex 
pupils, has coached the team, so it was lovely to see different generations of Southfield Park pupils          
involved. The quality of play from all the teams was amazing and our 
boys were shining examples of sportsmanship and commitment, making it 
a privilege to accompany them. Similarly, at the athletics event the        
children’s behaviour and support for each other was impeccable and the 
staff who went along were singing their praises. Although we didn’t finish 
in an overall medal position, there were some fantastic individual            
performances, and we would like to say thank you to Mrs Littlewood and 
Mrs Bertolone who went along to accompany the children, and to the      
parents who also came along to support them. 

Year 5 delivered a highly entertaining assembly to their parents on Thursday with a whistle stop tour of the 
Tudor era in their Tudor Heroes show. It was a showcase of all the learning woven within the topic across a 
range of curriculum areas. What jumped out was the enjoyment and interest the children had in their    
learning, and it was lovely to see children who had not previously taken on leading roles showing their     
talents too. There were lots of cheesy jokes and laughs - just the way to start a cold November day. Thank 
you to Miss David, Miss Foley and the whole Year 5 team for their support to help the children put on such 
a fun assembly.  

The Friends of Southfield Park are really busy at the moment, running a very successful quiz night last    
Friday as well as busily planning the Christmas Fair on 7th December. Thank you to Spencer McCarthy, 
Mark Hinton-Jones and James Crouch who gave up their time to not only devise a great quiz but to present 
it on the night. We are all extremely grateful to them and those parents who came along to support. Thanks 
also to everyone who bought a Jolly Jar for the Friends Christmas Fair - 
it was an overwhelmingly generous response and very much appreciated 
as it is one of the most popular stalls. Don’t forget next Friday we have 
a mufti day for the bottle tombola (any bottles welcome) and we are   
starting to collect items for the class Christmas hampers.   

Finally, we are all very excited to announce that Mr Batty and his     
partner Kate are now proud parents to their son, Jude, who arrived last 
Saturday. Mum, baby (and dad) are all doing extremely well and we are 
very much looking forward to meeting Jude soon. I am sure you will 
join us all in sending congratulations to the new family. 

Kind regards 

Kate Gee. 
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Attendance this week 

Sparky says “well done!” to Goldsworthy 
Class, who had the best attendance this 

week with 100%, and to Britten, 
Goldsworthy, Lowry, Faraday,           

Nightingale, Redgrave, Shakespeare,     
Victoria and Attenborough Classes, who 

also had high attendance this week! 
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Attendance Monday 18th - Friday 22nd November 2019

Christmas Fair 
The Christmas Fair is fast approaching and the 
Friends are busier than Santa’s Elves getting    
everything ready! 

To make the Fair a success, they need your help, 
not just beforehand with donations of Jolly Jars, 
Christmas Hamper Raffle goodies and bottles of 
any type for the Bottle Tombola, but also on the 
day. 

If you can spare just half an hour to help on a 
stall, please let your class rep know via your 
whatsapp group, or email the Friends on 
friends@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk. 

Southfield Park Primary School Christmas Fair 

Saturday 7th December, 11.30-2pm 

Is your child sick or going to be 
away from school today? 

We need to hear from you (ie a parent, not a 
sibling or other relative) every day if your 
child isn’t going to be in school. 

If you know in advance that your child will be 
absent, for whatever reason, please email, 
phone or visit the office, and wherever        
possible show us proof of the appointment. 

If your child is sick, please leave a message 
on the Absence Line (tel: 01372 847965),   
giving your child’s name, class and reason for 
absence. For short absences, such as medical 
appointments let us know if they will be back 
for lunch so we know whether to keep them in 
the numbers or not. For safeguarding reasons, 
we will contact you if you haven’t left a     
message by 9am that morning, or told us in 
advance, as we have a duty of care to ensure 
that every child is safe. 







Well done to our Bright Sparks this week: 

 

  

Phone: 01372 743104                                   Fax: 01372 729436                            Absence Line: 01372 847965 
After school clubs staff: 07824988216                                            E-mail: info@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 
Polly Sawyer After school club: 07921 147335 

Reminders for Next Week 

Monday 25th Faith Week 

Donations of food items / Christmas related item for class hampers (any day 
this week) 

Tuesday 26th  

Wednesday 27th Parents Evening, 4.30-6pm and 6.30-8pm 

Thursday 28th Parents Evening 4-6pm 

Friday 29th Mufti clothes for donation of bottle for Bottle Tombola (alcoholic or non) 

    Bright Sparks 

Britten Finlay Booth Elgar Jack Tuck 

Goldsworthy Lucy Turner Lowry Avery Lee 

Faraday Kayla Moyo Nightingale Ishini Abeywardana 

Redgrave Lucy Vella Holmes Emily Barnes 

Darwin Arthur Killeen Newton Amelia O’Farrell 

Victoria Sophia Kurrimbux Shakespeare Sienna Price 

Churchill James Arnold Attenborough Chloe Ball 

Would your child like 
to learning to play the 

guitar? 
Lessons are available in school time, 
through Surrey Arts, who can be found 
via the Surrey County Council website by 
searching for music lessons. 

They do have some instruments available 
for hire, but a former parent has brought 
in this 3/4 size guitar which is no longer 
needed. 

Please contact the school office if you are 
interested in offering it a home. Free of 
charge or a small donation to the school 
fund welcome! 




